BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 17th 2015

Present
Mr Carruthers (in the chair), Mr Hughes, Mr Bruin, Mrs Leckie

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk), Mrs Buss

93.1 Apologies for absence.
Mr Stones – work commitment

Mrs Hall -  ill.

Mr MacInnes – prior meeting

Mr Slee                    “

93.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.

93.3 Minutes of the meeting held on September 22nd.
Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Carruthers.

93.4 Co-option.

It was agreed unanimously that Mrs Buss should be co-opted. The other candidate would be thanked for her interest.

Mrs Buss signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

93.5 Public comments and concerns.
No members of the public were present but Mr Hughes raised a suggestion he had received from a parishioner that a working group should be set up to clear drains etc as Highways does not do it on a regular basis. The idea was approved by councillors and it would be mentioned in the next newsletter. Interested people should contact Mr Carruthers.
 93.6 CCC report.

Mr Hughes said that the county budget was out for consultation and that many more cuts would be needed. More services would in future be provided by parishes and the voluntary sector.

93.7 Finance.
Bank balances at 28/8 15  Current account  7282.61

                            30/10/15 Business rreserve 1001.35

To be paid;-  Clerk’s salary       325.00 
                      EDC election         70.00 

A. Milne – grass 1200.00

                            1595.00

Following clearance;-  Current account  5687.61

Payments were approved and cheques signed by Mr Bruin and Mr Hughes.

b) A request had been received from Fellrunner for a grant towards the cost of the bus service. It was agreed that 100.00 should be sent. The cheque was signed by Mr Bruin and Mr Hughes.

c) Half yearly financial report.

Figures had been circulated to councillors and the report was approved. The audit had been carried out by Mr Cooke.

d) Budget and precept requirement.

A draft budget had been drawn up by the Clerk and circulated.

After some discussion it was agreed that the precept should be the same as last year – 4500.00 (less CTRS which had not yet been set)

The budget was approved.

93.8 Parking area by Grange Bridge.

There had been no comments following the article in the last newsletter so it was agreed after some discussion that Highways should be asked to go ahead with the proposed improvement work with a 20% financial contribution from the PC. This would be c1700.00. Mr Carruthers would contact Mr MacInnes about the possibility of a grant from the LDNPA Sustainability Fund.
93.9 Grange Bridge.

It had been pointed out that there was some deterioration in the condition of the bridge with saplings growing out of the wall and some old pointing falling out. Mr Banks (Highways) had been informed and he would carry out an inspection and do the necessary work in the Spring.

93.10 Recycling.
There was no discussion.

93.11 Updates.
a) Notice boards.

It had been reported that the board at the church was in poor repair. Mr Carruthers would get a quote for a replacement from Woodworks and Mrs Leckie would approach Mr Toaig.

b) Web-site usage statistics.

Circulated to councillors.

c) High speed broadband.

Cabinets had been installed but had not yet been activated.

d) Plaque for the Jubilee Tree.

Discussion was deferred to another meeting.

It was noted that some of the hedge at the entrance to the Millennium Footpath had been removed to improve visibility when exiting the carpark.
e) Bampton School accounts.

These were circulated.

f) Funding for the First Aid course run by Mrs Hill.

It was agreed that the council would pay for Mr Carruthers and Mr Stones to attend the course.

93.12 Planning
Amendment to Grange Farm application – information only.

New applications;-   7/2015/3132  Grange Farm,- alterations to annexe.

7/2015/3130  Aragon, Naddle Gate  - access drive.

7/2015/3124  Grange Farm – stables.

There were no objections to any of the applications.

93.13 Councillors’ concerns.
Mr Hughes was concerned about parking at Croft End as there were now more cars belonging to residents that there were spaces available. He had contacted the relevant person who could investigate.

93.14 Next agenda.
Risk management assessment.

93.15 Next meeting

Tuesday January 19th 2106

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.45pm  
